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ITEM NO. 1 BUS TRANSPORTATION PROGRAMS (CC 13-25)
CHAIR CRIVELLO: .. . (gavel). . . The meeting of the Housing, Human Services, and Transportation
Committee will now come to order. It is 1:35 p.m. on Thursday, January 23, 2014. Before I, we
begin may I please request that we all turn off or silence our cell phones or other noise-making
devices. At this time our Committee members, Committee Vice-Chair Elle Cochran is excused
at the moment. Council Chair Gladys Baisa is excused at the moment.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: She just came in.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Here.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Bob Carroll is excused. Member Don Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Good afternoon.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Member Don Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good afternoon, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. And Member Mike Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Aloha and good afternoon.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha. And with us at.. .just joined us is Bile Cochran, Committee Vice-Chair
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Hi.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha.
VICE-CHAIR COCHRAN: Aloha. Thank you, Chair.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: At this time I'd like to also introduce from the Administration, our Director of
Transportation, Jo Anne Johnson Winer. Aloha, Jo Anne
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Aloha.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And with us also is our Deputy Corporation Counsel, Jeff Ueoka.
MR. MURAL Nope. Gary Murai today.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Oh, yes. Gary Murai today. Aloha, Gary. Okay. Yeah, I did, yeah. And, and
Director Johnson Winer could you introduce.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Oh, yes. My Deputy Director is Marc Takamori.
MR. TAKAMORI: Good afternoon.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good afternoon. And joining us at the far corner is Chair Baisa.
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Good afternoon, Chair, and I'm sorry for being a little tardy.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: It's okay. And graciously I appreciate and would like to introduce our Committee
Staff, Clarita Balala, Committee Secretary, and our Legislative Analyst, Michele Yoshimura, and
with us this afternoon is Erin Fleming. Members, we have just one item on the agenda today and
it's HHT-1 Bus Transportation Programs. So I would like us to start with testimony and,
Members, I will first of all recognize our District Offices. And assisting us from the Hana
District is Dawn Lono.
MS. LONO: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Dawn Lono at the Hana Office.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha, Dawn. And from Lanai District Office, Denise Fernandez.
MS. FERNANDEZ: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Denise Fernandez on Lanai.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And from the Molokai District Office is Ella Alcon.
MS. ALCON: Good afternoon, Chair. This is Ella Alcon on Molokai.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha, Ella. And for individuals who will be testifying in the Chamber, please
sign up at the desk located in the 8 th Floor lobby just outside the Chamber door. If you will be
testifying from the remote testimony locations specified on the meeting agenda, please sign up
with the Council Staff at that location. Testimony will be limited to the items listed on the
agenda today and, pursuant to the Rules of the Council, each testifier will be allowed to testify
for up to three minutes per item with one minute to conclude if requested. When testifying
please state your name and the name of any organization you are representing. I... if, if it's okay
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with the Committee, I will check in if we have any testifiers from our District Offices. Lanai,
any testifiers?
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
MS. FERNANDEZ: The Lanai Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Hana?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Our Molokai Office?
MS. ALCON: I have one testifier, Kealoha Laemoa and she will be testifying on Item HH-1, HHT-1.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha, Kealoha. Go ahead and introduce yourself and begin with your testimony.
MS. LAEMOA: Hi, Aunty Stacy.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha.
MS. LAEMOA: I am testifying on behalf of MEO. ME0 has been a vital aspect for me in bringing me
to my appointments and any activities. Now we're talking about enhancement purposes. I know
I have been in your office is enhancing the purpose supervised support services of incoming and
existing students at the Community College and just also providing support services for our
kupunas. And that's all I have to say for now.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, any questions or clarification for the testifier? If none,
mahalo, Kealoha. Thank you. Any further testifiers for Molokai?
MS. ALCON: No testifiers.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. I would like to now call the first testifier and Mr. Andrew Valentine.
MR. VALENTINE: Yes. Good morning, Council members, Madam Chair. I'm Reverend Andrew
Valentine. I'm basically representing the Maui Wheelers and I will also say I am a member of
your County Commission on Disabilities and we have also been addressing this issue. My main
concerns is that the quality of service is not comparable to the fixed routes and the paratransit
service should be comparable to the...comparable paratransit, comparable to the fixed route the
efficiency thereof My...our...my main concern is that the scheduling aspects of it, they
incorporate the 30-minute window, which has always been part of ADA as part of the
reservation, but we get arbitrary times. If I call and ask for a 12 o'clock, they have to go into the
computer and see what the computer will let me have, and then quite often the times may be like,
for example, 12:21 to 12:51. That doesn't give me a feel for real-time and on-time performance,
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and quite often the bus is not there at the beginning of the window. It's at the end of the window
or after, but then, it doesn't help me to really plan. If I'm going...if I have aides working with
me, my aides have specific starting times and quitting times. If they can't guarantee me I can be
home by.. .like today my aide gets off at 4:00. I'm not going to be there at 4:00. It's going to
cost me financially because I'm penalized 'cause she's having to work over. Many of my
contemporaries have aides and they have to schedule things based on that and the appointments
that they have to keep with their doctors or what have you. The other thing that I wanted to
mention is that the drivers need better training and to do that training because we all have similar
chairs that are slightly different. We...they need to involve passengers with the different chairs
so the drivers can practice before they on the road. They spend a lot of time at your house trying
to figure out how to hook you up. If it's done in the classroom then when they get on the road,
you know, it's one-two-three. And there are a lot of times the new drivers, they're learning on
the job. They may spend 10 minutes in front of my house trying to figure out how do.. .to tie me
in. If the passengers are involved in the training then they get to practice before they on the road,
and they have a better knowledge of how each chair is similar but different. The other thing is
that the drivers are the only ambassadors that we see. They need to be better informed on what
the guidelines are, et cetera because we talk to reservation agents but we don't see them. The
drivers are the ambassadors that we see from MEO, and they need to be better informed, and
have better knowledge about things. That's primarily what I wanted to bring up and then the
on-time performance, before, in other ADA...other places I go they're there within the
reasonable, you know, five or ten minutes of the pickup time.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. VALENTINE: ME0 wants to impose the five-minute waiting window, which is allowed by ADA,
but if they got 30 minutes to play with and then I got 5 minutes based on, you know, the
difficulty to get in and out of where I am, it may take a little longer 'cause I don't know when
they're going to show up, and I get a lot of calls about no shows, late shows, or being left waiting
excessive amounts of time. When I go to Kaahumanu, Kaahumanu Center for meetings or
whatever, quite often my bus comes late and my constituents are there waiting for their buses
longer than what we should have. Well, I don't know what's going on. It's seems like they're
not handing off runs the way it used to. I went to Honolulu a couple of weeks ago, no problem.
I called in, asked for a pickup time. I got my pickup time, the bus was there within 10 minutes of
that time going and coming from where I was going, but here, I don't know. I've been riding
paratransit since the '70s and I was on the commission in Indiana for about 20 years-it was like a
career-but I have never experienced the difficulties I have here anywhere else. And I go to the
Bay area a lot and I use the system there, no problems. Here, I've got all kinds of waiting
problems, scheduling problems.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MR. VALENTINE: I'm concerned. Thank you, Madam Chair.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Just a moment. Members, any questions or comments to the, for the
testifier? If not, thank you, Mr. Valentine.
MR. VALENTINE: Pleasure.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next testifier is Elsie Santos.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: She's coming
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Following Elsie will be Francis Durham.
MS. SANTOS: Hello. This is the first time I've ever testified. Well, my name is Elsie Santos and I'm
with the Maui Wheelers. And my concerns about the paratransit is one, the bus pass for
paratransit. I think we should have like a set, like payment for...like a monthly payment
comparable to, like the elderly because I'm not 55 yet, and we have fixed incomes, we all do,
and that's my concern. And another one, I'm really thankful for paratransit, but I think we need
more input, so we can find like a in-between for picking us up late, or not waiting for us, or stuff
like Andrew said. That's all.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ms. Santos. Any questions or clarification for the testifier, Members?
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair and thank you, Ms. Santos for being here.
When you said you need more input, you need to be able to give more input to the...
MS. SANTOS: Yeah. Or, or if, if there's people that, yeah, from us, or people who can give more input
so we can get more ideas on how we can better the paratransit.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Yes, thank you. And thank you, Ms. Santos for being here.
What do you presently pay for transportation? Is it a per trip payment?
MS. SANTOS: You can either do that or a monthly pass.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And what is the monthly pass, if I may ask?
MS. SANTOS: Forty-five.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Forty-five. And a per trip?
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MS. SANTOS: Four dollars.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Four dollars per trip?
MS. SANTOS : Round-trip.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Round-trip. Okay. Thank you for that information. Appreciate
that, Ms. Santos.
MS. SANTOS: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Our next testifier is Francis Durham
MS. DURHAM: Good afternoon. This is.. .my name is Francis Durham and I'm a caregiver. I kind of
wanted you to.. .1 wanted to give my aspect, because I don't have a disability, but I work with
people with disabilities. And from my end, if they wait, I wait, right? If they're late, if they.. .if
their ride is late going or coming, I'm waiting with them so it, you know, I know how they feel.
I have clients who are disabled; I have a son who is disabled. They all ride the Paratransit bus.
Most of them are very grateful for paratransit; otherwise, they can't get around, but we gotta
remember that these are people who are different. Some people are in pain constantly so that
makes them impatient, that makes them grouchy, you know, and some tend to take it a little more
personally, but this is all brought on by things that affect them, affect their life, and I think that
we need to remember those things. I think ME0 is a very caring, giving kind of corporation,
organization. I believe that and they're trying. But I think, like most of us believe, like I know
Andrew certainly believes, you need to get your riders involved when making decisions or
looking for advice. The computer thing, I realize you must have because our ridership is
growing but I think there's more input needed so it can be more, much more efficient. You just
saw how they had to switch places, you know, see how much more time that takes then you and
I, we can just walk past each other. But people on wheelchairs, they have to negotiate little,
narrow hallways, doorways, backing up, all kinds of different things, takes much longer to get on
and off the bus takes a lot longer. I think people lose sight of how much time is involved, and
for every individual it's different so...and if something happens with the bus, for instance, then
that backs up everybody else all along the way. Is there like a floater? A driver who's a floater
who can pick up something like that or.. .1 don't know how you do it exactly but when ME0 first
started, it was horrible, tell you the truth. The first month was like horrible and then it became
better, and better, and better, and it got really great. And then the computer system came and it
got really bad again, really bad, I mean, hours of waiting. I've see it, hours of waiting and
frustration. Some people areMS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. DURHAM: -they need to get home to get out of their chair, get in bed, and all of that stuff, but I
hope that there are steps being taken to make everything more efficient. You know, and I really
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think you need your riders' input every step of the way so you can make a better decision. Okay.
Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Ms. Durham. Ms. Durham?
MS. DURHAM: Yes. I'm sorry.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Councilmember Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. You mentioned earlier that prior to the computer system
things got...were fairly workable and on time.
MS. DURHAM: Yeah. It was great because you know what -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: What...
MS. DURHAM: --you have the human factor.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Can I ask you how, what was the system prior to the computer?
What would you -MS. DURHAM: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --do to get that appointment or schedule?
MS. DURHAM: Okay. You call in, ask for a reservation. You tell 'em where you going to go, what
time you gotta be there and so forth, same as you do now, and they pretty much try to
accommodate you, and if they can't do it, then they say, well, we gotta come at this time. Okay,
great. Now, they say you gotta...it's a negotiated time now, so you call and you say for
12 o'clock. Oh, we don't have a 12 o'clock, I'll give you a 12:20, 12:22 to 12:52 or something
like that. Okay and it's like every reservation is like a negotiated time, I mean, I really don't
understand that. When, before the computer, they say okay, we're going to do this, and then I
can hear the dispatchers on their radio saying so-and-so, their bus broke down, we need a little
help. Can anybody help get there or whatever, and they really tried to work things out, and it
was getting to be really, really efficient. I mean, the riders were much happier and then I don't
know what happened. They said like, I don't know if the computer just says, nope, you can't do
this. I don't know. I don't know how it works.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So the existing situation now is you're speaking to a computer voice
Or...
MS.

DURHAM: No, no, no. You're speaking to somebody taking your reservation.

COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay, okay. But when...
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MS. DURHAM: But it's like they have...their...it's like their hands are tied or something. No, you
can't have that time; you gotta have this time.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. DURHAM: Okay.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Members, any further questions or clarification? Thank you. Our next testifier is
Frank Pruneau. Following Mr. Pruneau is Victor G. Lesa, Jr.
MR. PRUNEAU: Good afternoon. I'm here because of the time scheduling again, the computer
system, like the lady was saying, it was better when they would do it on their own that we didn't
have the computer. Yesterday I was on the bus and the lift broke. Come to find out, the lift
broke because the.. .there's a fuse that wasn't meant for this computer to be on the bus so it
blows the fuse where the lift doesn't work anymore. So we had a gentleman coming on the bus,
it picked me up all right. The other gentleman, Michael, has no.. .one leg. He had his
wheelchair. The bus wouldn't, couldn't pick him up so he had to jump up the stairs to get in. To
me that's a very bad accident waiting to happen, but instead of them calling and say look, this
doesn't work, when we take Michael to his next appointment we should have the maintenance
guy there to fix this. The person that was, had the bus, her bus was broken also that morning, the
lift wouldn't work because of the batteries. The maintenance guy.. .then I sit on the bus for 35
minutes waiting at MMG to go to my doctor's appointment, which I'm late, and now we're
waiting for the maintenance guy to do what he had to do. He says the problem is that when they
stick the thing in to work the computer, it blows the fuse. Okay, fine. Now another issue, the
other day, Monday, I was on the bus going to Costco. We went to 24 Hour Fitness to pick up a
gentleman. We picked up the gentleman, the driver-I don't know what happened to the driver-he
did not shut the door to the lift, the lift was left open, he goes around, gets in the van, starts the
van, tries to put it in gear. I'm looking at him like, you gotta be kidding. The door's open, the
lift's down, and you're trying to start and move this vehicle. I said, whoa, whoa, wait. The lift is
down, the door's open. He, huh? He goes, shuts the lift, shuts the door, what happens? We can
go. The other day another issue comes up where I now have to wear a catheter. I don't want to
wear a catheter because I have to wear a catheter because my caregivers can't go with me no
more, because we don't have.. .he's only with me four hours and two hours in the afternoon. He
cooks, gives me a bath and all this. My doctors' appointments, I had to change all them to earlier
in the morning. Now I have no caregiver because they can't work on these hours that they're
saying I have to ride the bus. When I called them and asked them yesterday, I could make a
reservations, I had a doctor fax me to go get an x-ray of my leg, of my foot. I called at 10 'Ill
4:00 or 15...10 to 4:00, I couldn't get through. They hung up on me. They have caller ID so
they know it's Frank calling. I had to call Debbie to ask Debbie can you call to make
reservations 'cause I have to go have my foot x-rayed. This is getting out of hand. Then I find
out that-9-

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 23, 2014

MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. PRUNEAU: -there's four people that can work 40 hours a week that sometimes they paid for
40 hours but they're just sitting around doing nothing. Them people should be doing a job that
goes out and picks people up that needs to be picked up right away. We have different people
that wait 2 to 3 hours. I waited 21/2 hours to be picked up one time. I took the city bus home. I
can't do this. I don't like wearing a catheter. Would you like wearing one? Because I have a
urinal problem, but when I had a caregiver he could help me, but I have that no more because of
this system, and it's got to be fixed. We can't keep doing this. We can't have drivers that are
hurting people.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Four minutes.
MR. PRUNEAU: I mean it doesn't work.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Pruneau.
MR. PRUNEAU: And when we bring it up to them it's like oh, yeah, well, we're sorry.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, any rephrasing or clarification? Thank you. Our next
testifier is Victor G. Lesa, Jr.
MR. LESA: Good morning, Madam Chair, Council members.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Good afternoon.
MR. LESA: I'm Victor...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: ... (Inaudible)... Chair.
MR. LESA: Oh, yes. My name's Victor G. Lesa, Jr. and I'm here with the Wheelers, and my concerns
is with the paratransit system. And on July 1 mean, January 6, 2014, on a Monday, they
give us an allotted window to go ahead for to schedule for me to go to my appointment. What
happened was I was within that allotted window they give us, you know, five minutes. I was
trying to lock my door. My son went up to the bus driver that was taking off, can you please
wait, and you know, he's eight years old and he's saying please wait, and the bus driver told him
he needs to step down and he took off. I was trying to lock my door and we was waiting there
for a while already. And then there was another time in July 1, 2011, where I was not assisted on
one of the regular buses, but when I was.. .they supposed to assist you off the bus, and they
didn't and I fell off I was asked if I was okay. I have nerve damage. Am I in pain? I have
nerve damage. The bus driver and other people got me back up on the chair, they put me in there
and they, the bus driver took off. So to me that...I mean, I had to catch another bus to the mall
and then go take me to the hospital, Emergency. So, you know, I just don't know what to say. I
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mean, there's got to be something.. .as everybody has said, training They have to understand it
takes us a little bit longer and if they're going to be taking off, they got to give an allotted
window, giving us that time, and we're giving them that time. Then why have an allotted
window if you're within that time and they're taking off? They said five minutes. That's it. So
my wife had to leave work, pick me up, take me to my doctor's appointment. I was late. You
know, and I had to give up some of my time for my doctor's appointment because one time it
was late and there was a person an hour late for dialysis.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MR. LESA: So that's all I have to really say. Just there needs to be more training, more work in the
system.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, Mr. Lesa.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Chair?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any questions? Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yes. Mister...Victor.
MR. LESA: Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Sorry. How long have you been using the transit system, the
paratransit system?
MR. LESA: Since...I would say...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: More or less, you know, three years, five years?
MR. LESA: More or less, somewhere about just, I would say about two, two years.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Two years.
MR. LESA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay, okay. And you were using it when it was Roberts and now
it's changed over to MEO?
MR. LESA: Yes. Yes, sir.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: When it was Roberts, and you know, I hate comparing but let me
ask that question --
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MR. LESA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --do you feel it was better scheduling and better service or, and I
understand MEO's fairly new at this, you know, and just recently took over, but in your mind
was it better or about the same as you have right now?
MR. LESA: Well, time-wise, it was.. .1 mean, I didn't have problems in stuff like that.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. LESA: So but it was getting better until the computer system kicked in with MEO.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. LESA: So -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
MR. LESA: --that's why I'm just saying, you know, a lot of the drivers for MEO were from Roberts
also.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. LESA: So that's.. .to compare that, I mean, kind of hard. There's a lot of new ones too that I.. .like
I don't know who the bus driver was that told my son to get off the bus and leave because -COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Right.
MR. LESA: --I was trying to lock the door.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Okay, Victor. Thank you. And we'll, you know, when
ME0 comes up, we'll talk more about the bus again and of course, the -MR. LESA: The training.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --no, not so much the training. I've been hearing a lot about the
computer, that word "computer".
MR. LESA: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Computerization, you know.
MR. LESA: Yeah, but who's running the whole thing? The computer or the person?
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COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. Yeah.
MR. LESA: The drivers...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: It's unfortunate almost everything we do is computerized and
there's not a live body behind of it but -MR. LESA: That's right.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: --we'll discuss it.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Thank you, Victor. Just a moment. Councilman Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Victor, when you're talking about "computer",
when you call in is it a negotiated time or is it...are they...are you telling them a time to pick up
and they'll come pick you up, or are you having to negotiate a time that they come pick you up
at?
MR. LESA: Well, my wife does my scheduling 'cause one of my disabilities that I do have, but she
tries to tell them when I have to be there at first and they give that allotted time. So it's either
I'm going to be late to my appointment or I'm going to be too early, and now I'm starting to
have problems like the other gentleman was saying. You know, I don't want to be wearing a
catheter and it's...it seems like it's getting to that point.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Members, any further questions? Thank you, sir. Thank you.
MR. LESA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Our next testifier is Mahealani Bettencourt followed by Vivian Lindsey.
Mahealani ... (pause)... so are you ready to testify, Ms. Bettencourt? (Pause)...
MS. BETTENCOURT: Aloha. My name's Mahealani Bettencourt and I am here just to support the
Wheelers that are here, I came out today, and I'm only here to support the Wheelers, and that's
about it.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. BETTENCOURT: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Vivian Lindsey. Following Vivian is June Davis. Pretend you're on Molokai.
Take your time. No rush.
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MS. LINDSEY: Hello. My name is Vivian Lindsey. I am also here with the Maui Wheelers. I am one
of the members with them. Anyway, what I can tell you from what they, we all going through,
we are having problems as far as the windows are concerned. When we call up and call in our
schedule, we have to negotiate, you know, it's not...like if I wanted to go someplace, be there by
2:30, they'll ask you do you want...can this time work for you or that time work for you? So
everything you do as far as getting on this bus, you have to negotiate your time. You negotiate
the time you get on the bus, you negotiate the time you get off the bus. Now this is a lot of
hassle, `kay. Also you know, if we go out and we have to go shopping, we are expected to be
out of our shopping, you know, done with our shopping or whatever half an hour before. Our
windows are half an hour. We have to sit down and wait for our bus to come. If they're late,
they're late and then you call 'em up and find out oh, when is my bus coming? Then they'll look
for your bus. The other problem I had was, you know, I brought it up before to MEO, was the
fact that, `kay, I live in Kihei and I was wondering why did I have to.. .you know, I got picked up
to go home, but you know, say from Walmart and I wanted to know why I had to ride the bus
and go to Wailuku Union Church, which is out of my district, to go home. So I'm spending
more time on the bus and less time going where I gotta go. In other words, my time that I spend
out is limited and this has happened to a lot of us. They...you know, I understand they're trying
to save money, that's the whole purpose of it. You know, but compiling us all together, it's fine
again because it is not a taxi; however, we should be treated with dignity and not treated like a
bunch of suitcases that they pick up, you know, because that is how we feel. You know, well,
that's all I can think of right now.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any questions or clarification, Members, for Ms. Lindsey? Thank
you. Our next testifier June Davis.
MS. DAVIS: Aloha. Mahalo. My name is June Davis and I'm with myself and I am with the Maui
Wheelers as well. I am so happy that you have this meeting. I am so happy to see the Council
people here. Thank you very much for hearing us. I'm sorry it sounds like a bunch of
complaints but we do have a lot of aggravation. But I want to tell you first of all, I love the ME0
bus drivers. They're wonderful. The paratransit drivers are wonderful. They treat us all very
nicely. They're very calm even though we're going to read them the riot act inside out and one
down the other, they don't take it back on us. And the people in the office who answer the
phone, some of them need help but not any more help than us. A lot of the bus drivers though, I
have to say, that on the training part, I have had to tell them how to tie me down. I mean, that's
not cool, you know, that I have to tell them how my chair should be secured and what is proper,
but that's another story. Okay. The computer system, please, somebody go fix this computer
system because it is from the mainland, it doesn't know anything about Maui. It doesn't know,
like for instance, yesterday I had to go Maui Medical. I only live Mill Camp in Wailuku by
St. Anthony School. It only takes 20 minutes, 15-20 minutes to get up there, okay. The Roberts
system I would say, yesterday I had a 9:15, 9:15 appointment, so if I was at Roberts I would say,
okay, can you come pick me up oh, quarter to 9:00...9 o'clock. That would.. .that's what they
would put down and I know I would make it. With this system, okay, I call. I want to be there at
9:15. Okay, your window is 8:12 to 8:42. Okay, you try think, 8 12 to 8:42. If they come at
8:12, I'm going to be there by 8:30, I going have to wait a whole hour. Sometimes that's okay
.
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because patients go fast in the morning, sometimes it's not okay. But if they come 8:42 then not
so bad, but the thing is too, they tell you 8:12 to 8:42, I found out from one of the bus drivers that
they do give them a certain time, and it's either the early time or the late time. Now we gotta be
ready by 8:12 whether we want to or not, and my caretaker comes at 7 o'clock in the morning to
get me up and it takes about an hour to get everything done. So I really had to run out the door.
I couldn't even have my coffee, so I was kind of grouchy, but anyway. And the thing is, okay,
say my bus driver had 8:42 on his thing so I have to wait from 8:12, I better be ready 'cause if
they don't come, if I'm not there and they have the 8:12, they say they're only entitled to wait
five minutes and then they can leave. Hello? My thing says 8:12 to 8:42, I should be given that
half an hour. And some of them, they may get the 8:42. That means that I gotta be there already
prepared and everything when I could be doing other things and I have to go wait outside for the
bus.
MS. YOSHIMURA: Three minutes.
MS. DAVIS: Oh, shucks. Okay, and multiple people is wonderful, as long as we're all going in the
same direction, I understand that, that's a remarkable thing. But my sister and I are both on
wheelchairs and we live in the same house, so take it for instance, I have a place to go on
Saturday, the three of us. They do not allow me to make a reservation for the three of us, going
be me, my sister, and her caretaker, because she's a consumer as well, so she has to make a
reservation on her own. I said okay, then, follow her reservation with mine. Oh, but I can't
guarantee we're going to be on the same bus. I went, hello? We live in the same house. We're
going to the same place. What doesn't make sense? I tell you one thing that's frustrating. If I
could drive, and I did up to three years ago, wherever I wanted to, I would be there. I would be
there. That's the frustration. So but, please, the drivers are wonderful, the people in the office,
Harry Johnson is marvelous. They're all good. Okay. It's the system, you know, send it back to
the mainland, fix the bugs in it or something because it does not work. The drivers hate it, the
consumers hate it, and even the people in the office hate it. Okay. Mahalo.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any...Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Hi, June.
MS. DAVIS: Hi.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Good to see you. I'm trying to get some clarification. When you're
saying "window" are you saying, I know you used the example of 8:12 to 8:42.
MS. DAVIS: Right. Thirty minutes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: So does that mean that you have to be ready for pickup -MS. DAVIS: Yes.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --between 8:12 and 8:42?
MS. DAVIS: Yes. And you better be ready at 8:12.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Okay.
MS. DAVIS: Yeah. 'Cause they won't wait past five minutes. They'll leave. Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And thank you, June, again for being here.
MS. DAVIS: Mahalo.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: More importantly, when they're late, and I've heard that part, so it
says 8:12 to 8:42 and at 8:45 they're not there, you call.
MS. DAVIS: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Do they give you a time when they'll be there specifically
thereafter?
MS. DAVIS: Well, they put you on hold so that they can talk to dispatch and find out dispatch where
the bus is, and then they'll come back to you. And it can be five minutes before you even hear
from them back that they found the bus driver, and they know where the bus driver is, and what.
And the other thing, poor bus drivers, there's no hard copy. There's no hard copy, there's
nothing for them to fall back on. They don't know, except for two or three passengers down the
road, who they're picking up and where they're going. They don't know. I cannot.. .1 can ask
them are you going to be my return? Oh, I don't know. That's.. .yeah. The whole thing, can it.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you, Madam Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Our next testifier Brian DeLara.
MR. DELARA: I'm fine.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. I will be checking with the District Offices if we have any more
testifiers. Hana? I think we got disconnected. I will call for a short recess while we try and get
our technical difficulties in place. Thank you. . . . (gavel). . .
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RECESS:

2:22 p.m.

RECONVENE: 2:25 p.m.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: . . . (gavel). . . The meeting of the Housing, Human Services, and Transportation
Committee will reconvene from its recess. At this time I will check with the District Offices if
we have anyone to testify. Molokai Office?
MS. ALCON: There's no one here on Molokai waiting to testify.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Lanai?
MS. FERNANDEZ: There is no one waiting to testify on Lanai.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. And Hana?
MS. LONO: The Hana Office has no one waiting to testify, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you, ladies. I will officially close off District Offices testimony. Mahalo.
Is there anyone else in the gallery who would like to testify? If so, please identify yourself to the
appropriate Staff and proceed to the podium. Members, as there are no further individuals in the
Council Chamber or District Offices wishing to testify, without objection, I will now close public
testimony.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: No objections.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
.END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .
CHAIR CRIVELLO: We will start with our agenda, HHT-1, Bus Transportation Programs. The
Committee is in receipt of County Communication 13-25, from Council Chair Gladys C. Baisa,
relating to the efficacy of bus transportation programs in Maui County. So we have with us
resource personnel from the provider of our paratransit services, Lyn McNeff, Chief Executive
Officer, Maui Economic Opportunity. At this time I would like to allow the Department of
Transportation and Deputy Corporation Counsel to provide background on this matter and make
comments and we'll open the floor for discussion and questions after.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Did you mean Deputy Director of Transportation or did you...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I'm sorry. Department Transportation Director.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: That's fine. That's fine. Thank you, Chair Crivello. I appreciate the
opportunity. As you know, it's no secret that any time a change occurs there are issues having to
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do with the transitional period, and I don't know that anything is ever going to run smoothly and
given the fact that now we have 769 individuals who are eligible for paratransit and signed up. I
think, just to give a little bit of background for those Members that may not have been here when
the system first began, we had a much smaller number. And because Roberts was the previous
provider, they did have an opportunity, as the ridership was small, and the booking system, and
the familiarity with the riders and the locations, they had an opportunity that was a little bit
easier, I think, to grow with than just starting with a system where you've already got an existing
clientele. So Roberts, I think, did a very admirable job and they were able to actually grow, I
believe, over the five-year period that they had the contract. They were reaching the point where
when the contract went out to bid, and as you know, we tried several times to put the contract out
to bid, and we did have protests because Roberts alleged that there were no defects in the terms
of their service, you know, that there was no justification to change providers. So we worked
through that but then when the contract actually came to the end of its expiration, of course, they
had no kind of assertion that they could continue with that particular argument, so that was when
we were able to go out to bid. We went out to bid for fixed route. We went out to bid for
commuter and we went out to bid for paratransit. We did not score the paratransit award because
of past issues that had been raised about, you know, scoring it here on the island, exercising any
bias, so we did have professionals who had the background score those bids, and all of them
were, I believe, in my opinion, were scored fairly and there was the data that had been submitted,
there was a reasonable comparison. And because the Council had also looked at some of the
factors and encouraged our Department to weight the scoring largely based on cost, that, of
course, influenced, I believe, the people who were scoring these particular Requests for Proposal.
And so I believe that it was fairly scored. I believe that the award was made and, of course,
although there were some challenges in court, they did not prevail, because I believe that the
court system also saw that it was fairly awarded, and that as far as procurement goes, we did
everything appropriately that could be done. And I believe that there is no justification, you
know, that I could possibly think of to have continued the contract based on the way that it was
operating previously. 'Course like anything else, MEO, you know, was kind of caught in that
middle as well, because when you have protests and two times prior to that there were
successful, I guess, protests which resulted in a non-award of the contract. I think that was part
of the issue too that there was some reluctance on the part of the new provider to really move
forward, because it is a huge expense to ramp up, take over a service when you're not sure if
you're going to be awarded that. But in spite of all that, I think MEO ramped up as quickly as
they possibly could. Perhaps the easiest thing to do is to look at a service that's being provided
and then have an immediate understanding of all the things that are, you know, entailed in that
service. That's very difficult and there's nothing like reality to really bring that home. That until
you actually are in the position where you're delivering that service, you don't know all of the
details. You don't know all of the ins-and-outs and that, I think, regardless of who the provider
had been who, you know, ever received the contract award, I think that would have been an issue
no matter what, because there are always an unanticipated, I guess, operational difficulties that
you'll come into. So I think Debbie Cabebe from ME0 gave you a very good synopsis of many
of the challenges that have occurred throughout this whole process. I believe that you also heard
the testifiers say that as things began, there was a period where services dramatically improved
because they were using a similar system to what Roberts had been using and we also
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encouraged, because just prior to Roberts actually, you know, being notified that the award
would not be made to them, probably about six months to a year prior to that, we had encouraged
Roberts also to utilize a scheduling software system because this is something that is being used
throughout the industry. When you get to the numbers that are actually, you know, being
reached in Maui County, it becomes increasingly difficult, and Roberts actually said that it was
very difficult for them when they received all of the bookings to actually schedule them all in
manually from the end of the, you know, of one business day and then have everything ready to
go by 5:30 the following morning. So it was becoming increasingly difficult for them, so that is
why MEO had been researching their system software to do computerized scheduling. So
having said that, I think that regardless of the provider, if it's Ecolane or some other system, I
think a good bit of it is an adjustment on both the drivers, the riders, the people who are actually
doing training on these components, familiarity with software and actually utilizing a tablet.
Even though the Shah System that ME0 had used utilized a tablet, it...every system is a little
different and that's where I think we're having the issues occurring. ME0 can go into greater
depth I think with explaining, you know, how they intend to further improve the scheduling but
essentially the windows are required under ADA. The services, you know, the way that you
would actually describe them as being input into the system, you have a machine now that you're
inputting, just think of it, you know, in your iPhone. Nobody can know everything from the day
that you pick up your iPhone or, you know, smartphone how to input that data, so it is a learning
curve and I think that's what is happening right now. I don't think, at least from my interaction
with ME0 and many of the other clients, some of them are not here today, we've been tracking
individually people that had continual problems where their pickups were not coming on time,
where their windows, there was some miscommunication, they weren't understanding some of
the terminology. We have been tracking about, you know, anywhere from six to ten individuals
and for those individuals where we work closely with them, the pickup time is getting closer to
the beginning of the pickup window instead of being towards the end of the half hour period.
Some of the terminology and when a person absolutely has to be there, I think is getting a little
bit better too. So from other individuals we're getting the indication that there are
improvements. I'm more than happy to work with the individuals, whoever they are, in trying to
improve the system, because I'm not a computer programmer, I leave that to Marc, you know,
he's the tech person on our team. I think that we are making some strides. I believe that ME0
sincerely wants to have the dialogue. I think it's a good suggestion to interact more perhaps with
the riders to see what their specific needs are, but where we have utilized the system, where we
work one-on-one with certain individuals, we are finding success. So I'm not saying that it's
perfect because even with Roberts or any other provider, which we've visited with many, and I
think if you've read the articles about Handi-Van in Oahu, they've had their growing pains and
their equipment, you know, difficulties too so nothing is perfect, but we're going to try to
respond as best we can in working with MEO to see that there are improvements and that,
hopefully, by the end of the first year's contract, there will be dramatic improvements and I
really sincerely believe that ME0 is doing everything they can. It's not that they don't care;
they're not wanting to make it appear that these people are numbers. I don't believe that for a
minute. It's just that when you're dealing with a technological advancement, sometimes you
have some back stepping, you know, or some side stepping that is very difficult to live through.
And I realize it impacts them...
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Excuse me, Ms. Johnson Winer. Would you know when the system was
changed?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: The computerized system actually went in on Veterans Day, that's when it
went live.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: November.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: So it was November 11 t1 , I can tell you that.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay. So Members, any questions or follow-up clarification from the
Department? Mr. Couch and then Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair and thank you, Ms. Winer, for being here.
Just a quick question on the computer system itself. Does it have capability of having
information for individual drivers so that if, as you heard from some of the testifiers, that, you
know, it takes a little bit longer or whatnot. Can that information be put in there so that it can be
part of the schedule saying allow for a little extra time?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yes. In fact when we met with MEO and we did have one other group
meeting with, I think there may be about 15 people perhaps in attendance, we.. .the not the
provider for this particular software but an entity that does utilize the same software actually said
that you can build in the additional time. And that I think is what is taking place right now, is
each rider has individualized needs, and even a simple thing like having a change in their health,
it creates now perhaps a doubling of that window, so we're asking the riders themselves or their
physicians, please alert us when that happens because then that information can go into the
system so that it can actually be built so that there's more realistic time built into the system.
Sometimes it's too much because then, you know, oftentimes people will be having what they
call a really good day and then they're able to be there maybe even a little bit before their ride
arrives, and that sometimes even being early creates a few problems too. But the other thing that
I really think is good about the system is that the reporting. Many times we were getting.., you
know it's all manual so you don't know at any given time where a driver might be or a vehicle
might be. Because this is all GPS-based, you get a report that gives you exactly where that
individual is the minute that they pick up, you know, so those kinds of things are really critical
because then that way you know what you're, what you're arrival times are, what your departure
times are, so if there is difficulty then the system can actually give us a report so we can improve
on that and particularly MEO.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. And one other...you know, the one thing that I just kind
of, gnaws at me here is, you know, you give them a 30-minute window so they have to be ready
from 8:12 to 8:42, but if they're only.. .if they're five minutes late, you take off. I don't know if
that's a requirement or whatnot but if.. .1 would say that if you have that window and they're,
you know, if they're taking a while to lock their door, something happens, an emergency
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happens, I would think that at least during the window, you can hang, because that window's
built in for those kind of times.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yeah. And, and technically according to ADA requirements, yes, you have
that, you have that five-minute period of time. On many occasions you have drivers that
obviously.., and I'm really sorry, I did not hear about this particular incident where the boy was
coming out trying to hold the bus, you know, for his dad, that's unfortunate. But where we do
learn of that, I know, MEO says to the drivers, use your best judgment. If they see somebody
coming down the walkway, maybe there's a problem with their wheelchair that day or, you
know, they're not feeling up to par, those kinds of things, I think, can, you know, you make
allowances because that is part of the human interaction. For the most part though, you know,
they tell the person to be ready right at the beginning of the window. There are people who are
always ready before the window though too, and so sometimes they'll get on the bus a little bit
early. There are other, and I'm not blaming anyone, but I'm just stating a fact, there are some
people that no matter what the situation is, you know, they see the bus pull up and, you know,
it's like, oh my gosh, you know, it's an anxiety-producing thing for the people that are on the
bus. They can see the person there doing whatever, doing dishes, you know, and it's frustrating
sometimes because then you go well, does the person not know that we're here? So I know that
sometimes the drivers will actually, if they have their cell phone, if they're not moving or
anything, they'll call and they'll say, you know, gee, we're out here waiting, you know, is there a
problem or whatever it is, so there is communication. If they're in motion, they're not supposed
to be talking, you know, on their cell phone, but other times they'll call dispatch too, you know,
and they'll find out maybe the person can't see them because they pull up to a spot that, and
that's happening less because the drivers are now getting familiarity with where the passenger
actually is. Sometimes they didn't even know what the passenger looked like but that
familiarity, I think, is helping. But I think MEO can answer that better but I don't believe
they're heartless, and if it's just a minute or two, if it's something where you know that you're
not going to be able to make it on time, I also think it's just courteous enough to let dispatch
know, look, I'm not feeling well this morning; I'm just not moving rapidly so maybe go on a
will-call, especially if it's not where they have a doctor's appointment, where it's shopping or
something like that.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more questions? Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you, Chair. Did you have any more?
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: That's all right.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Thank you. Director Winer, the system, the software system
came online in November 11 th . When did the new contract was issued?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: The contract began July P t . That's when all the buses were transferred over
to MEO so that was 2013, so we go.. .it coincides with our fiscal year.
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COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. So just...July...just only several months then.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Yeah. I mean, yeah, I can understand the transitional period
especially, you know, having a new contract, a new provider and then going into a new software
system, so there's a lot going on in a short period of time. And so I think this is a good
beginning in identifying the issues and then, I guess, once ME0 comes up, I can ask them
specific questions. I just have some concerns in terms of what steps are going to be taken for the
training. It sounds like there's some training issues in tying down some of the riders or the
customers and the ability to service their, or pick up their wheelchairs. And the other issue I
have with the software system was multiple reservations for those who live in the same
household. That kind of stuck out in my, in my forefront, and so I'd like to have.., if you, if you
can answer that, those questions that would be great. If not, then I'll just turn to ME0 when they
come up.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: I can, I can...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I think it'd be good for us, if the Committee -UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --have no objections, to bring down the -MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yeah. I was just going to make that suggestion.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --MEO.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: They're better off answering that question than my.. .than I am.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay. Great.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
MS. CABEBE: Good afternoon. I'm Debbie Cabebe. I'm the Chief Programs Officer. I'm sorry, I
have my water. I have a little bit of a cough so I apologize. I guess I'll open up for questions
and then I can recap some things if you'd like, and if I can't answer your question I'm going to
have our Transportation Director Harry Johnson address the group. Is that okay?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. That's great.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: So Mr. Guzman. Then Mr. Couch, you had some questions?
- 22 -

HOUSING, HUMAN SERVICES, AND TRANSPORTATION COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

January 23, 2014

COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: ... (Inaudible)...
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay. Mr. Guzman.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: And then Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Hi, Debbie. How's it going? Good afternoon. Yeah, there's no
doubt in my mind that MEO is a very credible nonprofit as well as service. I mean, you guys go
well beyond what is required of you. I just have a few questions in regards, I know, and let me
preface that by saying I understand it's a transitional period and there's a new software system.
So I want to know what steps MEO is taking or will be taking in terms of the training of their
drivers when issues come up about tying down or assisting the recipients onto the bus and as
well as their equipment? And then the second question -MS. CABEBE: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --would be in regards to the software system, and -MS. CABEBE: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --I'm sure Mr. Couch has further questions about that because he's
Mr. Tech on the Council, the multiple reservations issue in terms of coming from the same
household, why can't that happen or is there an issue with that? And so those are my
two-pronged questions. Thank you.
MS. CABEBE: Okay. I'll address the training question first, if I may. When we first installed the
software, we did have training, quite.. .what we thought was extensive training, but, you know,
as staff goes through it, everybody's kind of on the same page and then they leave the room and
then they are faced with the system in front of them and then they forget what they were taught
and a lot of our staff are not computer literate. They've been with us for a very long time;
they're extremely good at what they do, but converting to a software system was quite difficult,
so we were trying to drill down and figure out like, where, what are the real issues. And in
December 14 th we actually called about a six-hour training session with all of the office staff that
take reservations, and we went online with the software company and they went through every
scenario in a reservation that you could possibly conceive and had them doing it with them, and I
sat in as well as our Transportation Director Harry Johnson and his Operations Manager. So we
felt like that was really a turning point because after that the complaints seemed to decrease.
There was a significant decrease after that training. When I was listening to some of the
testimony today, it's quite obvious that there's still some opportunity for us to go back and do
some retraining. What's really helpful is if a client has a particular problem, if they call either
Harry or Janelle Curnan, who's Operations Manager, or even call me, we can find out what day
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that happened and drill down and find out exactly what happened. Was it a user, you know, was
it an input error? Maybe the reservationist didn't put the reservation in correctly or was it
something that happened on the back end? Maybe they were on a bus and somebody else got
sick and so they had to reroute that bus and so it created a bunch of problems. In terms of the
drivers' training with the tie-downs, that's a little unsettling to hear 'cause we do pride ourself
on, you know, getting really extensive training to our staff, so it seems to me that we need to get
our supervisors out on the road and do some ride-alongs and make sure that we're observing
them doing tie-downs. We do two formal evaluations a year with our staff, where a driver
supervisor gets on the road and goes through the whole thing, but you know, as our clients have
pointed out, each wheelchair is so very different, so I really like the suggestions that maybe we
have a meeting with some of them and do some real-life training with some of the clients and get
them involved, because then it also helps that relationship because we are a human service
organization so the relationship with the clients and the drivers or the office is extremely
important. I listened to some of the testimony earlier about some of the office staff maybe not
being quite as friendly as they should be and we've been addressing some of those areas. For the
most part, I think our staff tries really hard, but when the clients were frustrated, they would call,
they would be in a frustrated tone, the staff was frustrated because they weren't proficient at the
system, and so two frustrated entities is not good. So I think that we are working on that. We
have asked our office supervisor to be kind of hands on deck and not be behind her desk but sort
of be in a coaching mode. We've asked her to, you know, when you see somebody doing
something right, go in and say hey, great job, and when you see somebody doing something not
so quite right, maybe saying next time let's do it this way. So again, we encourage people to call
us, I mean, we really feel that the service has improved but listening to this group, you know,
maybe we're in denial a little bit, but I think for the most part, things have improved. I think we
still have a long way to go. I think we can maybe attend some more of these meetings with the
Wheelers and some of the other disabled community to see where the opportunities are, but if
people call us, that's how we can fix it. And the multiple reservations that's a training issue.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MS. CABEBE: It's really a training issue because the system is.. .I'm not really that, you know,
computer savvy but the system is really quite amazing because you can, you can program it to
customize it for each person. So if Mr. Valentine takes longer to get onboard than somebody
else, we can actually put that in the profile so his boarding time is going to be longer. An
average boarding time right now is, a standard is 10 minutes for wheelchair, but some people
take longer than that. And there's some clients that don't have a wheelchair that take a long time
to get on. So I hope that answered your questions.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you. Thank you. So you currently have, you're servicing
about 769 individuals according to Ms. Winer.
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MS. CABEBE: Well, there's 769 in the database. We probably do anywhere from 149 to maybe
300-plus in a day, trips, depending on the day.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: And do you happen to have their contact information to send out
some type of educational material or a survey material that they could fill out, you know, to at
least assist you in putting, gathering that data to accommodate those windows of opportunities to
be picked up and, you know, updating your data. I know it's a, you know, you guys are just
starting with this software, but maybe that type of information could be helpful in
accommodating or at least customizing for each individual.
MS. CABEBE: Well, I know what we were trying to do, and I don't how far along we are in the
process, and I could maybe have Harry Johnson answer that, but we were contacting clients, and
talking to them, particularly the ones that they have are what like is called a "standing order" or a
"standing reservation", and they know that they go here every Tuesday at such and such a time.
And what we found in the very beginning is the way we had input those in the new system was
incorrect and that was creating everybody to be late, so once we got that fixed, we went by and
we, you know, we went and called everybody and said, you know, what's going on. We also did
have small team meetings with our drivers and we asked them, you know, for feedback, and we
also asked them to tell us what's working and what's not, so if they feel like they're being routed
a way that doesn't seem appropriate, it may be the way that we put it into the system, maybe that
we didn't put it into the system in the right manner so the system is confused. The other thing
that we had that was happening quite a bit was drivers were deviating from the tablet, because
they didn't like not having control over routing themselves. But what happens is, just like if you
have a GPS in your car, if you start deviating from what they think you're supposed to do, it says
"recalculating", so it starts recalculating the run and everybody that was over here that they
thought was going to get picked up, they started throwing those people onto other runs 'cause the
driver went this way -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Ah. Yeah.
MS. CABEBE: --instead of this way. And so the system thought, oh, they're not going to get picked up
so they started... then the system ... (water bottle falls off podium))... excuse me, the system starts
looking for open, open drivers that are close, and then that is what creates some of the havoc too,
because then somebody pops up on somebody's tablet and they weren't anticipating that person
to be on their bus.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Thank you so much for that explanation. I totally got the picture
when you were describing the whole GPS 'cause -MS. CABEBE: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --when I drive on the mainland and I use that GPS and I go a
different route it just...I totally got that so I understand what you guys are dealing with. So
thank you very much, Chair
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more.. .Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Thank you, Madam Chair, and thank you for those explanations.
MS. CABEBE: You're welcome.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: And I think those that are here to hear it, and hopefully, those who
have left but will have a chance to hear it or see it and maybe, you know, letting them, you know,
having some kind of communication directly with them with all of these different deficiencies. I
see here, and again, your report's pretty extensive, but I would go down to where in December
the new Servpac, the new company, took it upon themselves at 10:00 a.m. to go online.
MS. CABEBE: Well, yeah, that was ... (inaudible)...
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. No, no, no. So, so here they go online and what happens
from there, you know, because they didn't warn anybody, they just came online, so how did that
affect, and I think that may be some of the anxiety that has created to this point and the
disappointment with the system. So explain why did they go online and how did you guys
rectify that?
MS. CABEBE: Well, that's a million dollar question why they did it.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I don't have that much so you're going to ... (inaudible)...
down a bit.
MS. CABEBE: Oh, shucks. We could solve everybody's problems. We researched the new phone
system. We had an eight, eight-line telephone system when we took over paratransit, and we
were getting about 300 calls in an hour at some point, and so eight lines is definitely not going to
handle that, so we looked for another vendor. We researched several options. We did reference
checks and we went with this, with this company called Servpac, and they were communicating
with our IT Director and they were going to do implementation. So what we had decided to do,
because people were still getting used to the, the new scheduling software, we didn't want to
throw new phones on them at the same time and make them pull their hair out, because even
though it seemed so simple and it looked similar, it's still different. So what we did was we put
the phones on the desk so that they could get used to seeing them, and we set it up so that they
could take incoming calls from those phones but they wouldn't do any out-coming, outgoing
calls from the phones, or they could do outgoing calls, I'm sorry, outgoing calls but not incoming
calls. And then, I'm not sure why that happened but our IT Director was on vacation. The
person he was working with at the, at the phone company sent him an e-mail saying we are going
to go live on this day and asked for a confirmation. Well, he had on his e-mail an I'm out of the
office and I will not be back until, and please contact Herb, which is the assistant. They didn't
contact Herb. Then on the day they were going to go live, he was still on vacation, they sent an
e-mail that morning, actually, Lyn and I happened to be in Lahaina with the Lahaina Seniors, and
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they went live. No, we were in Honolulu, anyway, we were out of the office, but they went live
and they cut off the Hawaiian Tel phones and set up this Servpac in the middle...it was like
10-something. So Harry and his staff panicked and then they said, okay, we gotta do, you know,
damage control and they started trying to train people, so the IT Director came back, I think the
following...it was a Friday, I think, he came back the following Monday and went down and
started doing training with everybody. So it wasn't...it was probably maybe about four days of
chaos that just added to the mix and I...our IT Director actually works for the County now, he
left, and I think we killed him, but no.. .so I don't really know what, you know, how they
explained how that happened but I know that they did, you know, everything is working pretty
good now. We're still having some challenges with some dropped calls. It's an Internet system
and it has many more lines available, and the good thing is when we move to our new location
while we have to temporarily relocate to the Family Center, we can actually plug those phones
into a computer at the Family Center and you won't even know that you're calling someplace
differently.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any further questions?
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Yeah. One more.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes. Mr. Victorino.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: You know, under the areas still to be unresolved, you've got a list
of six items, you know. I understand the 60-minute negotiation window, that's fine. You've
kind of explained that and also the 30 minute pickup, which I don't know if I really agree with,
but I understand what you're trying to do. The one I'm curious to find out is number one, clients
do not like to wait 60 minutes to make a transfer, which I think I wouldn't want to wait 60
minutes to make a transfer, and secondly, drivers do not like down-time. Okay and I kind of like
those two maybe a little explanation on those particular items. I find those very curious. All six
I find curious but those two in particular.
MS. CABEBE: Okay. So the 60-minute transfer rule was implemented by the MDOT prior to ME0
taking on the contract, and the reason for that is, and Ms. Winer can probably explain further, but
prior to that apparently clients were going to maybe Kaahumanu Center to Sears and in 10
minutes they were calling and wanting to be transported down to Macy's and so it was creating a
lot of chaos in terms of transfers. So I believe ADA industry standards allow for a 60-minute
window and so that's how that came to be so that's what we do.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay.
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MS. CABEBE: And again, she can elaborate more. In terms of the drivers' down-time, the issue with
that is, you know, because paratransit is demand response, so they tell us when they want to go
somewhere, and there are periods of the day that nobody's going anywhere, so if a driver's
working 8:30 to 5:00, if they have an hour and a half that there's nothing for them to do and
they've already had their lunch, we've got to put them what we call "down". We tell them you
can go home and come back if you want to make more hours, but you gotta work later in the
afternoon, so they don't like it, but you know, when we hired people we told them that is the
nature of the business and if you look at any paratransit operation nationwide, that's probably the
biggest concern that staff have, or drivers have, but it is a reality of the service.
COUNCILMEMBER VICTORINO: Okay. I'm glad you explained what "do not like down-time".
Now at least I'm clear with it and I think maybe some of the other Council members are clear
what "down-time" means in that terminology. Okay, Madam Chair, I'll let others ask questions.
Thank you, Madam Chair
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any, Committee members, any questions? If not...okay.
Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you, Madam Chair. Still kind of stuck on the 30-minute pick-up
window. If the driver shows up at right at the first time in the pick-up window, they're still
scheduled to...if they were to pick up the person right there at the first time then they're already
30 minutes ahead of schedule for the next one, so doesn't that mess up their schedule as well?
As opposed to if they get there at 30 minutes, at the very beginning, and the client is not ready
and then they leave five minutes afterwards, shouldn't they be able to wait the whole 30 minutes
because they're already scheduled to be in that window?
MS. CABEBE: When a person calls for a reservation, we're supposed to ask them two questions and I
don't...and we wrote a script and I don't know that we're always following it, but we're
supposed to ask them what time do you need to be at your destination and we're supposed to ask
them, you know, and then they tell us, and you say okay, what time would you like to be picked
up and we need to find out which is the most pressing. Because for some people being picked up
at 6:30 is most important because I just want to go shopping and I want to go at 6:30, but for
other people I need to be in my doctor's office at 1 o'clock so getting to that doctor's office
before 1 o'clock is most important, so that's part of the human aspect that's supposed to be
taking place that maybe doesn't always take place. And then the pick-window is set so that the
system can recalculate as it goes, because there are things that happen, things do run behind. So
that's why people are given a pick-up window. I'm not sure about the two minutes though. I
need to look into that. So, anyway, if you wanted a pickup between 8:00, at 8 o'clock, your
pickup, or if you wanted to be picked up by 8:30, your pick-up window would be 8:00 to 8:30
would be the latest that you would be picked up. And you're correct though. If we get there at
8:15 and your pick-up window is 8:00 to 8:30, we're supposed to wait 5 minutes after we get
there. Now, we understand though for some of our clients the challenge with that is that they
don't want to wait outside for that long, because it's hot and because maybe they can't see. So
we're actually trying to think of some ways that we can resolve that by maybe people that have
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texts maybe texting them to let them know that we're there or maybe making some calls. One
client asked us to beep the horn because they said that would let them know right when the driver
got there, so we're kind of in that process of trying to figure out and we need to sit, spend more
time with the clients to find out what works best for them, but I understand what you're saying
that it seems unreasonable that they have to wait 30 minutes and then we can leave after 5.
That's not our rules. That's the way the system is set up. But the 30-minute window, it keeps
recalculating that's why the drivers don't have paper schedules because the schedule is
recalculating it all day long. It's in real time so it will.. .and that's why you have the 30-minute
window so that you have that flexibility. We had a situation yesterday, there was lady that got
onboard and she wasn't feeling well, and so we were half way through, so we had to take her
back, so that's unplanned but we had to call it in and then recalibrate the system and it.. .people
were about 10 minutes late on that run as a result of that. And those kinds of things happen and
we know that. We have people sometimes that need to use the restroom, so those are things
where we have to add in the human element, and maybe for some of our drivers we made it too
cut and dry that, you know, follow the system, but they need to call in, you know, and ask the
question. So it sounds like we just still need some more training because the system is still so
new and we're learning as we go as well.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Right. And I do understand that you have, you know, some people
who take advantage of the window, but it sure seems kind of...and it may not be your issue, but
it's kind of tough that if we, the bus drivers, the bus is late, you gotta wait, too bad. But if you,
the client is late, sorry, we're leaving.
MS. CABEBE: Well, and I know that's not always the case -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: I know, I know.
MS. CABEBE: --so that situation...
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: But that's what it appears.
MS. CABEBE: No, and I, and I, and I agree. That gentleman that shared, I didn't hear that either, but
then we had another situation where we waited for somebody for over 12 minutes. So again, I
think it comes back to the driver and they're supposed to be using judgment, but without...we
don't want to make everybody else late too so it's hard. I don't know the answer.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. And one testifier talked about a limited schedule, I think he said
he was able to go before and now they only have a small schedule. I wasn't quite sure what that
was about but...
MS. CABEBE: Sounds like a training issue. Sounds like we're not doing something correct because -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Oh, okay.
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MS. CABEBE --if you call and you say you want to go at such and such a time, we should be having a
conversation with you. So the negotiation shouldn't be a hardship and if that doesn't meet your
needs then we should say well, we can do this, does this work better? So that's what, you know,
the negotiation is supposed to be a conversation.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah. And I sure wish you could change that name because usually
when somebody calls and you say well, how can I help you, what time was the best time for you,
it's not really a negotiation. It's what fits for you but since it's being called a negotiation, it
sounds kind of weird.
MS. CABEBE: Well, that's the language that's in the ADA -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MS. CABEBE: --but I agree with you. That, that...I agree.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thanks
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I have some questions.
MS. CABEBE: Yes.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Any of the Committee members?
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. I have one more.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN:. Thank you, Chair. One of the testifiers mentioned, and mentioned
about monthly fixed rate, rates for the bus pass or something, and I thought we dealt with this in
Budget in terms of having a discount. So is that something that that testifier was unaware of
Or...

MS. CABEBE: I think I'll let Ms. Winer respond to that, please.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Yeah. Yes. Was that different?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: That was the disabled pass that you implemented on the fixed route.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: But MEO has been giving us, you know, the listings and whatnot and I think
-- what are we at -- 27 individuals have signed up for those disabled passes that ride fixed route,
but the.. .to get back to, you know, some of the testifiers may not know this, for most paratransit
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systems, we're one of the really unusual ones in that we don't charge per boarding. We actually
allow people to use a monthly pass which gives them unlimited access through a 30-day period.
Every other system charges per boarding and it's, it costs so much, you know, more to provide
this level of service that it's really hard, you know, when we're trying to manage fiscally, and I
know we get this challenge every Budget cycle, 'cause you want us, and I totally understand why
you want us to be more reliant and self-sufficient, so that was one of the ways that we said by
keeping that $45 disabled pass, you know, and it gives them access to all system unlimited, to
commuter, to fixed route, as well as paratransit. There's no other systems that really do that
throughout the country, and that's why, you know, we've had a hard time justifying, you know,
where there's a further discount on that pass because other systems don't offer it at all.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: I see. So follow-up, Chair. The approximate cost or the exact cost
of the monthly pass is $45?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: And that's an all-system pass. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: All-systems pass. Is there a, you know, basically a specific pass
available just for the paratransit or is it, or is it just...
MS. JOHNSON WINER: They do have a senior paratransit rate.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, a senior paratransit.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Senior paratransit so because so many of our clients, you know, they're in
that age group where that kind of is a catchall, that's fine, they do, but that only limits them to
utilizing, you know, that paratransit. And that's.. .oh, and student as well.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Student. So seniors and students.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Seniors and students, right. And so, you know, I know it may not be ideal,
but because generally, we're making an accommodation that other systems don't make at all, I
felt, in my view, that was a reasonable compromise. It...in the past, I don't know if you were
here when I had talked about where people have specific financial issues and they cannot use Ala
Hou or MEO services, which you provide free of charge to everyone, I did recommend the
possibility of, I think I called it a discounted, you know, where it was income-qualified disabled
pass. That I think, you know, it was actually like setting up a fund -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, yeah, yeah. Right.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: -where people would've sent in instead of the 27 people, I said target the
people that genuinely need that financial assistance because not everybody who is disabled is
also incapable of paying $45 a month.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Right. So out of this 769, I guess riders --31-
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MS. JOHNSON WINER: Uh-huh.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: --how many of those are seniors and students?
MS. JOHNSON WINER: We don't track it that way because -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Oh, okay.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: --we just sell the -COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: You just sell. Okay.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: --we just sell the passes. Actually our vendors sell the passes. I mean, we
could probably go through our database and quantify it, but for the most part, everybody that is a
paratransit rider is disabled. That's how they get the discount so you'd essentially be offering
the discount to all 769 people. Oh, Marc's got the numbers so I misspoke.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MR. TAKAMORI: For December 2013, I just have the numbers based on passes that were sold on
paratransit so we sold 11...this is only recorded by ME0
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MR. TAKAMORI: --so if the, if the clients did buy from our office or buy from Maui Mall, our County
Resource Center there, it's not recorded in here, so this is just from ME0 from the drivers selling
the passes. For the general pass, the $45, there were 11 that were sold to clients. For the senior
pass, the $30 for paratransit, that was 41 passes sold. For students for $30, there were 2 passes
that were sold, and then most of the riders do typically purchase the $4 daily pass and there were
382 passes sold.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: Okay.
MR. TAKAMORI: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER GUZMAN: That actually says a lot for me in that there's more just one route, one
day kind of deal or two days during the week kind of thing going on. Okay, thank you, Chair.
MR. TAKAMORI: Uh-huh.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. I have...well, what I've noticed through the eight testifiers, and you
know, we've.. .you note that also, and it appears to be training not only with utilizing or
supporting the client but as well as your lifts, leaving your door open, and that sort, according to
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the testifier. So how many drivers do you actually have for the paratransit, and what is your
training or the curriculum.. .or what's your, your time frame for training?
MS. CABEBE: Okay. We have, currently, we have 30 drivers and the training, we have one eight-hour
day of orientation which is just spent with Human Resources going over policies and procedures
for the organization, going over benefits, and all of that. Then there's another two weeks of
training. One is, one week in classroom and the other week is behind-the-wheel training, and
they do, we do something called passenger.. .it's called PASS, and I don't remember what the
acronym stands for, but it basically teaches them about handling clients. And then we also do
tie-down training, we do blood-borne pathogens, and things like that. We did hire quite a few
drivers from Roberts. We also have hired quite a few from Poly Ad so they had the driving
experience, but not all, not everybody had the client experience. And then we hired some people
that didn't have a lot of professional driving experience but they had a lot of customer service
and a lot of aloha for the type of clients that we deal with, so I think we need to pinpoint where
those areas are and, and address those concerns definitely.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. So the, you know, you're like a newlywed, you burnt your toast, and
you never forgot that. And then it got cleared up, you know, you started to put out some good
toast and then you burnt it again, you know, so with the system change. And so I would think,
this is November 11 th when you went into this new system and aggravation, I mean, you know,
our clients already are experiencing many other challenges, and then you know, you just, we just
topped it off -MS. CABEBE: Absolutely.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: --with this system change. So I know you're, there's no question about you
wanting to improve for the ridership, but I always like to know what sort of time frame you're
going to give yourselves so that we can better serve our clients to improve this system, and I'm
sure it must have cost some megabucks. And you know, are the people here, you know,
that...your provider, are they on the island or do you, is your technical support away? And, you
know, like anything else, it's the people who input it, I guess, you know, I'm thinking, so maybe
there...have you identified exactly what more you need to do to improve this system and how
much longer it's going to take?
MS. CABEBE: Well, again because it's customized, a lot of it is if we know specific things that
happened then we can pinpoint was it a system error or was it an input error. And they still, I
know, that on the input we still are having some challenges. I think they've come a long way,
but you know, it's, it's, there's humans involved so you're telling me something, I'm repeating
back to you what I think I hear, and we're putting it in, and sometimes there's
miscommunication. So we're definitely continue to pinpoint and the more calls that we get with
specifics, the easier it is to address the problems, and when you address that, usually you can
address it in a general way. And if we see that, oh, one particular employee's name is coming up
all the time then we sit down and do retraining with them. For the most part, we've made, we've
made a lot of strides, and I would say probably, I would say maybe within the next 90 days, we
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should probably be pretty good. I'm not going to say we're perfect because I don't think we're
ever going to be, but I definitely would like to spend more time with the Wheelers and some of
the other groups with our Transportation Director and his team talking about their concerns and
then working with the vendor to see what we can do to address those concerns. Some of the, in
terms of the pick-up windows and negotiation windows, those are not our rules so those would
have to be addressed at a different level.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Okay so the other thing you have the Ala Hou.
MS. CABEBE: Yes, ma'am.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Is, are those ridership or scheduling also in this computer system or is this system
only for para?
MS. CABEBE: No. This system is only for para. The Ala Hou and all the other Human Services is in
the old Shah System and, ironically, the day that we went live with Ala Hou, I mean with Ala
Hou, I mean with Ecolane, the paratransit, the Shah System crashed and it was completely out
for two weeks. So we were going through some foreign country's website to try to get data. We
were printing out.. .they were printing out things and faxing it to us so it was, it was a little bit of
drama.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Are your buses in conditions that, you know, when... somebody mentioned about
a fuse defect or burnt, burnt out, are your buses, you consider in very good condition?
MS. CABEBE: I think I might let Mr. Johnson answer that, if I may. Is that okay with you?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Yes. Thank you.
MS. CABEBE: Okay.
MR. JOHNSON: Aloha. My name is Harry Johnson. I'm the Transportation Director for MEO and I'm
back in the seat again.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Aloha. Thank you for being here.
MR. JOHNSON: The question?
CHAIR CRIVELLO: I just wanted to know, in your opinion, if your buses are in very good condition.
MR. JOHNSON: The ones that we use for paratransit definitely. We've had issues with wiring, tweaks
because of the fact that we are, we've had to use the tablets that needed to be plugged in. We are
addressing that as we speak. In that particular situation, with that individual, there is also an
option for manual wheelchair transport, back and.. .up and down. It's happened to, on some
occasions it's happened every once in a while, and that's the option with these vehicles is that if
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electricity or the electrical system goes down, the option is to use the wheelchair lift in a manual
mode. It's not a happy thing but it'll definitely get the customer on and off the vehicle.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: So one of the.. .that same testifier I think, mentioned about a client that's missing
a leg and had to actually jump off the bus. Were you.. .is this the first time you've heard of that?
MR. JOHNSON: This is actually the first time I've heard of it. What I do have in my notes is that if I
could get, I already know that individual's name. I will go back into the system, take a look at
that particular day, and in actuality, review video if that vehicle has video on it, and review the
video and find out who was the driver and what circumstances took place.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. I appreciate follow-ups. Members, any further questions or
clarification for Mr. Johnson or Ms. Cabebe? Yes. Mr. Couch.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Thank you. And this may be for Ms. Johnson Winer and Ms. Cabebe.
We got a written testimony from a doctor, looks like Dr. Briley, and it seems like he's, and it
might be, it'll probably is in your packet, Department. It seems like he's about 100 feet outside
the "arc of service" and he claims that the County has been adamant about not making
exceptions and the person in the street behind him qualifies so I'm just a little curious if how that
works.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: And basically this is a, you know, it's our rules and regulations. When
you're within.. .you know, we draw and actually it's done through with assistance with GIS
mapping -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: GIS, yeah. Uh-huh.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: --you draw a three-quarter mile radius and there's some people that are just
on the other side and then we tell them, that's why you've been gracious enough to provide us
with Ala Hou. So obviously it's not a perfect service but if we were to go to a mile or whatever
the 769 number would grow substantially and we felt that right now, you know, we're going to
adhere to what the ADA rules -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: ADA...
MS. JOHNSON WINER: --and standard operations are because, you know, it, the cost and also
equipment, and I mean, it's really, it's very difficult. But if that person is just outside the
boundary, you know, I mean, if it goes through the middle of their driveway, yes, we could make
a judgment call, but I believe that in this particular case, he is outside that boundary because -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: --I believe he's worked with our Transportation Specialist before and we
offered him the option of doing Ala Hou.
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COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: And then that brings to me to paragraph three on that.. .he's saying that
Ala Hou basically is of no help. Said they're limited to confined areas of operation. They won't
go, for instance, they won't go to doctors in Kihei. I don't think that's right. Okay, well, that's,
he's under that impression. They cannot get up get up for driveway, I'm not sure what that
means, probably can't go up his driveway, and their services are prioritized so if I could get to
the curb, they might cancel me and thus, his doctor's appointment, if they get a last minute
request by say, a dialysis patient. Does that sound...
MS. CABEBE: Well, I was asking Mr. Johnson. We're not real familiar with this so I'd like to be able
to...(coughs)... excuse me, do some research, because it seems to me we might be able to
accommodate him. ... (Coughs)... I'm sorry.
MR. JOHNSON: And we're going to substitute. In actuality, I actually have some inclination about this
particular client. Where the client lives, the driveway that is being mentioned in the letter, there
is a steep incline on that driveway and his request was to have the vehicle get up to the driveway
and try to pick him up in the middle of that driveway. I'm not sure if the client is on a
wheelchair, but if it is on a wheelchair, that would be a difficult task for us to perform, which is
the reason why at curbside is being mentioned.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay, but then that kind of, you know, defeats the purpose of Ala Hou
then, it seems like, and I don't know who to address that to right now.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Well, one of the difficulties we would have too is even if he was being served
by paratransit, we have the same issue, because basically, our, we don't have any...we have
ramps -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Uh-huh.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: --but when you have a steep incline, that's one of things that our
Transportation Specialist does, is he does a site inspection, and we have had issues on occasion
where, the bus, it's not safe for the passenger, it's not safe for the driver, because, you know,
obviously he's got a wheelchair but if it was manual wheelchair, if it's a motorized wheelchair,
those are difficult situations, but generally, it's an equipment problem and the determination is
made on the safety of the site. And so we do have, on occasion, people whose sites are declined
even for paratransit pickup unless they can get to the curb so that we can safely pick them up.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. So in essence, their, their access has to be ADA accessible too.
Their, their driveway or whatever.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay.
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MS. JOHNSON WINER: And it has to be safe. That's the principle issue is the safety and it's not just
for the vehicle, it's primarily for their safety. If we get to the point where we do purchase a
low-floor vehicle or a vehicle that can kneel, where it just has a ramp, we may possibly be able
to accommodate those situations. We also do have some other vehicles that may be able to
accommodate that, but the difficulty with those is you can't always ensure that that particular
vehicle -COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Yeah.
MS. JOHNSON WINER: --is going to be available because of the shared ride system.
COUNCILMEMBER COUCH: Okay. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Any more questions or comments? Mr. Johnson.
MR. JOHNSON: Thank you. I just have one comment in regards to persons with a wheelchair. You
may noticed for those who were testifying today, they're different wheelchairs and they're
specific to that particular person. And so as far as training someone to tie down a wheelchair, it
varies. The reason why it varies is because based upon the tie-down points of that wheelchair,
you would have to be trained on every wheelchair, and what we try to do is try to give them a
general response as if we were going to tie down a standard wheelchair So every chair varies
and we actually purchased these, this webbing equipment. Basically, it's just a circle, a cloth
circle that has a rating of 600 pounds, and we purchased that because our drivers could not figure
out where to actually tie down the tie-down equipment, so by using that, that formed a loop so
wherever we could try and tie down we would use that and create that safety gap for the clients.
And so, I just kind of wanted to mention that, because every wheelchair is different, and you
have wheelchairs that are very difficult to tie down no matter what you try to do, and it's an issue
that is faced throughout the entire country, based upon what happens with that particular client's
wheelchair. Just wanted to mention that.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. Appreciate that. Members, any more comments or questions? If not,
I'd like to first of all, thank MEO for being available to participate in our discussion and, of
course, our Transportation Director, Jo Anne Johnson Winer and her Deputy and staff and
Mr. Gary Murai from the Corporation Counsel. And Members, I appreciate you being here
today. There is no legislation to consider but I'd like to also thank our clients for sharing with us
some of the challenges you have, and we hope in the next couple of month we'll hear all the
good news that no more burnt toast already, you know, so everything will be fine and we'll keep
on...we'll be in the loop with our provider and there's no question we know that they, their
mission is to care. And, but without us knowing what's going on, we can never work with them
or help to improve or get rid of the system one way or the other. Chair, did you have a question
or comment?
COUNCILMEMBER BAISA: Thank you. Just wanted to make a very brief remark and I didn't have
questions, fortunately, I think I'm a little more familiar with running the transportation system
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than I want to be. But you know, I have been concerned 'cause I've had some calls and, you
know, people knowing my history will stop and ask me. And I want to thank you, thank you
very much for bringing the players together. I think it's really important that we sit down and
discuss concerns in our community, and many people were not able to be here today because
either they couldn't be here because they can't get here physically or because they work or you
know whatever it is. And I think it's really important to sit people down and discuss issues
openly because the goal is not to embarrass anybody. The goal is to make it better and that's the
best way to address an issue is head on, and let's find out what's going on, and you know, let's
all work together to make this better. Transportation, as you know, is the most prized service
that is in our community. We often do human service needs and you'll always see transportation
come out as number one because it's the access. Without access you don't go to the Boys and
Girls Club; you don't go to the senior club; you don't go to lunch; you don't go to the doctor;
you don't go anywhere, and so it is the number one issue and we need to pay close attention to it.
And of course, it's really heart-wrenching to listen to clients who have to wait, or who get left,
or...because the whole idea is to provide the best possible service and we want to make
paratransit equal to or better than mass transit. That's really, really important. But I do believe
that ME0 understands this and that they'll make every best effort to do that, and I think that, like
Debbie says, maybe a few months from now, and like you say, we can sit here and talk about
how wonderful things are going. We have been through a long transition that Director Winer
laid out early, and we went from one provider to another provider, and we used to hear the same
complaints when that transition occurred, and now we have another transition and, you know, I
don't excuse any of the errors, unfortunately we don't want to make errors because this is so
important, but change does this. Change causes a lot of upheaval and you bring a computer into
it and you really have a problem. Every single one of us has sat in our office and pulled out our
hair, because we cannot get online or the computer's blank or we can't remember the password
or whatever it is. And so we're all familiar with the frustration of a new computer system, and
everybody just needs to hang on and be a little patient and try extra hard to address the concerns
and I think we're going to be okay. But again, I want to say thank you for bringing this and
thank ME0 for coming, and thank you, Director Winer, for your attitude about working with
everybody to fix it. Thank you.
CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. And with that computer system, maybe you can remind your
receptionist or people who answer the phone, one thing is high tech, but not to forget the high
touch, you know, I think that's the important thing and what we value in serving our clients. So
since there's no legislation, no objections, I'd like to defer the item.
COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS. (Excused: RC and MPV)
ACTION:

DEFER PENDING FURTHER DISCUSSION.
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CHAIR CRIVELLO: Thank you. And Members, we have completed today's agenda. Again, thank
you for all being here, and with that, the January 23, 2014 meeting of the Housing, Human
Services, and Transportation Committee is now adjourned. Mahalo. . . . (gavel)...
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